Quietway 7,  Wilson to Lettsom St
Response to Consultations (https://consultations.southwark.gov.uk/)

By Bruce Lynn, for Southwark Cyclists,  20/11/15
Specific questions in consultations
Support overall – Yes

More double yellow lines, Yes; Graces Mews path, No
Comments

General

The basic route of Quietway 7 is mostly good and will provide a useful link.  However, these very unambitious proposals will do little if anything to “overcome barriers to cycling” and attract new cyclists, which is of course the main aim of the Quietways programme.  

Roads, where narrow, must have much reduced parking and the overall route should have much more filtering to stop rat running motor traffic.  This would create the “quieter, low traffic” environment that is the Quietways programme’s aim.  There are 2 primary schools on this route, these plans will not encourage parents to let their children cycle to school. 
Here are some suggestions for making the route much more cycle-friendly.

1. Wilson Road.  The lower part beside the Art College and Church, does not need to have on road parking.

2. Grace’s Mews/Lettsom St.  This is a complex and unfriendly part of the route.  The ramp up to Lettsom St is a useful contribution to local permeability, and will help wheelchair users and parents with push chairs.  However, if this becomes a well-used cycle route, as we hope QW7 will be, then we fear cyclists and pedestrians will not fit easily into the space where the new path is proposed.  The steps are much narrower than the pretty picture in the consultation document.  Going north in the morning the path will provide a rapid downhill for cyclists. And this is at the same time as parents and children are heading for school.  We know from the Canal Path that this is not a situation we should be creating. So on balance we have not supported this bit of the route.  A better alternative is to use Grace’s Mews.  This involves a short downhill stretch.  But the route is simpler with fewer corners. It effectively already exists and already has a modal filter, so almost no motor traffic.  
3. Camberwell Grove.  This is missing from the consultations.  Camberwell Grove is not a difficult road for cyclists, but the right turn into Lettsom (or Grace’s Mews) will be challenging for some.  Morning peak traffic on Camberwell Grove was light when counted (216/hour).  To aid the right turn for new cyclists, we need a refuge on the left opposite the turn.  This can easily be achieved by removing 3 parking spaces.
4. Benhill/Wilson/Peckham/Camberwell Church St cross roads.  This does not seem to be in either consultation, but needs to be considered as it is the busiest crossing on the 2 sections of QW7 currently under consultation. No ASL or stop line is shown on the consultation map on Wilson Road.  We presume this is an error and these will remain.  This junction has only very small numbers of motor vehicles turning left, so is probably OK as it is.  However we are disappointed that the opportunity is not being taken to improve this junction as a whole.  It is on the old CS5 route that is indicated by green paint, having been downgraded as a non-CSH. But it is a popular cycle route and will be an important joining/leaving point for QW7 users. 
